
 

 

 

  

 
  
 
 

 
                           

                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

  

 

 

President’s Message 

 
Operation of the waterslide was going well until the storm hit on Thursday followed by days of 
rain...but we can’t change the weather! 
On Thursday evening we had a good attendance at our first Dinner Meeting for 2015. Allan 
Poyner presented his “This is My Life”, Geoff Tually presented Rotary Information, and we 
discussed some General Business items including Two Way radios for the Waterslide, signage at 
the Aquatic Park, and coordination of Australia Day breakfast. 
Rob Moore has arranged for a very special Guest Speaker, Shirley Shackelton, to speak at the 
Club’s next meeting on January 15 which will be a Partners Night. Bookings have been made 
with the Chalet. 
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                                Looking Ahead”. Club Programs for January  
 
    Date                                                       Activity                                           Roster/Responsibility 

Monday January 12                               Grapevine                                         Terry 
Mon to Thurs Jan 12/15                       Waterslide                                         S.R 
Thursday January 15                             Dinner Meeting                                Speaker Shirley Shackelton   
Friday January 16                                   Waterslide                                        S.R 
Saturday January 17                              Sausage Sizzle                                  S.R 
Sat/Sun Jan 17/18                                 Waterslide                                         S.R 
Sunday January 18                                 Music in the Park                            Committee and Members 
 
Monday January 19                               Grapevine                                         Terry 
Mon to Thurs Jan 19/22                       Waterslide                                        S.R 
Thursday January 22                             Dinner Meeting                               Speaker Rosie Spicer  
Friday January 23                                  Waterslide                                         S.R 
Saturday January 24                             Sausage Sizzle                                   S.R 
Sat/Sun Jan 24/25                                 Waterslide                                         S.R. 
 
Monday January 26                              Australia Day Breakfast                  All Members 
Monday January 26                              Grapevine                                          Terry 
Mon to Wed Jan 26/28                        Waterslide                                          S.R  
Thursday January 29                             No Meeting                                        All Members 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                                   

Date Cook Server Cashier 

    

Jan 17th Bruce Kilpatrick Bruce 
McDonald 

Lindsay Jolley 

Jan 24th Ken Hart Graham Cocks Michelle Chalwell 

Jan 31st Geoff Hall Pony Club Terry Gibbons 

Feb 7th John Martin Lindsay Jolley Michelle Sharpe 

Feb 14th Andrew Mior Allan Poyner Sue Manning 

Feb 21st Sid Dalbosco Chris Young Andrew Pook 

Feb 28th Patrick O’Shea Pony Club Dee Hedley 



 

 

 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
Attendance for Thursday 8th January 2015           53 and a bit %  

Geoff Tually  Terry Gibbons   Michelle Chalwell   Bruce McDonald 
Stephen Webb        Ray Borschmann   Graham Cocks                  Geoff Hall                      
Allan Poyner Lindsay Jolley            Bob Lease    Ken Hart                       
Wayne Phillips        Andrew Pook            Stuart Hargreaves            Sid Dalbosco       
John Martin 
Minori      -   (Exchange Student) 
 
Apologies 
Diane Gibbons     Steve Gilliver    Rob Moore  Dee Hedley  Bruce Kilpatrick 
Sue Manning       Fraser McNaught        Andrew Mior Patrick O’Shea 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Request from the Editor 
Wanted, someone to take over the Grapevine for the three weeks I 

am away:-  w/e  8th, 15th, 22nd February 
------------------------------- 

                                         Secretaries Correspondence 
 
      Date       From      Regarding                             Action 
 

4/12/2014 Alpine Shire Australia Day Catering Treasurer 
4/12/2014 Alpine Shire Food Handing Registration Treasurer 
4/12/2014 Aquatic Centre Support for open day Board 
4/12/2014 Alpine Probus Newsletter Club 
6/12/2014 Rotary International  Data Services - new procedures Sec 
8/12/2014 FNQHF Fundraising Fundraising Promotion Patrick 
9/12/2014 Rotary 9790 PETS 2 training info Graham  
9/12/2014 Alpine Observer Advertising summer program Bruce 

11/12/2014 Rotary 9790 Vocational Newsletter Stuart 
11/12/2014 Rotary 9790 Passing of Eric Van Leeuwen Club 
11/12/2014 Alpine Shire Information for Autumn Program Bruce 

11/12/2014 Travellers Aid   



 

 

11/12/2014 Life Straw   

11/12/2014 Hawthorn Village Aged Care Request for assistance Board 
11/12/2014 Peter Mac Newsletter & donation request Club 
11/12/2014 Doctors without Borders Newsletter & donation request Club 
11/12/2014 Fight Cancer Foundation Newsletter   Club 
11/12/2014 Beyond Blue Certificate of appreciation Club 
11/12/2014 Andy & Jan Sparkes Thankyou & update letter Club 
16/12/2014 Bright Autumn Festival  Minutes Sec 

17/12/2014 Albury Wodonga Health Health Wise Programs 
All 

members 
18/12/2014 Alpine Shire $1,300 Australia Day Treasurer 
18/12/2014 Alpine Shire Permit for Roadside sign Treasurer 
18/12/2014 Alpine Shire Food Registration (BBQ) Treasurer 
22/12/2014 FNQHF Fundraising Xmas Greetings Patrick 
24/12/2014 Wendy Lovell MP Xmas Greetings Club 
24/12/2014 Australian Rotary Health  Receipt Treasurer 
24/12/2014 Rotary 9790 Newsletter - spotlight Club 
24/12/2014 Northeast Water  ̀ Newsletter Club 
24/12/2014 Minori Yamada  Xmas Greetings Club 
24/12/2014 Miitagundi  News Letter & offer of guest speaker Club 
24/12/2014 Rotary 9790 New district web site Club 
30/12/2014 Rotary  Registration for Rotary Peace Centers Sec 

1/01/2015 Martin Pater  Invitation to Disaster Aid Conference Club 
5/01/2015 Jane Ross Invitation to Vocation Training Team dinner Stuart 
6/01/2015 Rotary Leader Newsletter Sec 
6/01/2015 Rob Moore Request LOA 15 Jan to 28 Feb Board 
7/01/2015 Rotary 9790 ROMAC Seminar Steve  
7/01/2015 RC Strathmore Dinner Invite Human Rights Commissioner Club 
8/01/2015 Doctors without Borders Newsletter Club 
8/01/2015 Wheelchairs for Kids Thank you & receipt $600 donation Treasurer 
8/01/2015 RC Appin Park  Invite Group 5 Annual Dinner 5 Feb Patrick 
8/01/2015 RC Appin Park  Invite Wang Combined Service Clubs 7 May Club 
8/01/2015 Alpine Health Advisory Group  Request for donation - breast pump Board 

 

 

Community Bowls 

We would like to enter a team in the up-coming community bowls event in January 2015 

Anyone interested please let me know by email or phone tezzagee43@yahoo.com   0401 228 512 so I can 
confirm with Patrick. 

We need at least six players as not all of us can play every week. 

Thanks    

Terry    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~   

  

Waterslide Roster December 2014 – January 2015 
Rotarians are reminded that a Rotarian must be in attendance at all times during opening hours.  The first 
named Rotarian on each shift  is responsible for operation of the slide during the respective shift so if 
he/she is unable to attend must arrange for another Rotarian to take that responsibility.  The Rotarian 
responsible for the shift is required to confirm in advance with the other members/volunteers who are 
rostered for the respective shift that they will be in attendance. The Rotarian rostered on the first shift is 
to pick up the money and keys from Wayne and sets up the waterslide for the day. The Rotarian rostered 
on the second shift makes sure that everything is turned off and locked up at the waterslide and returns 

mailto:tezzagee43@yahoo.com


 

 

the days takings and keys to Wayne. Please ensure that the radio’s are turned off as they operate using 
three AA batteries and will not last very long if left on. 

Members and Volunteers who are on the roster but unable to attend at the time/s they are rostered are 
required to arrange to swap the respective shift with someone else on the roster, or make an arrangement 
with someone on the Waterslide Roster Reserves/Contact List to complete the shift.  

Only if unable to arrange a replacement contact should be made with the         Waterslide Co-ordinator: 

Patrick O’Shea                         Home : 5755 1486 or Mobile: 0428 540 835 

   

Mon. 5th  Andrew Pook, Michelle Sharpe, Patsy Sutherland Bruce McDonald, Pam & Cliff Keating 

Tue. 6th  Ray Borschmann, Peter Bradford, Bruce Kilpatrick Steve Gilliver, Arno VanWinden, Glenda Signorini 

Wed. 7th  Patrick & Elaine O’Shea, Patsy Sutherland Lindsay Jolley, Michelle Sharpe, Glenda Signorini 

Thu 8th  Michelle Chalwell, Lorraine Shennan, John Signorini Ken Hart, Stuart Hargreaves, Vince Reed 

Fri. 9th  Terry Gibbons, Anne Borschmann, John Cullen John Martin, John O’Bryen, Patsy Cullen          

Sat. 10th  Sue & John Manning, John O’Bryen Dee Hedley, Mick Abate, Jason Reid 

Sun. 11th Sid Dalbosco, Chris Young, Andrew Mior   

Mon. 
12th  

Andrew Pook, Michelle Sharpe, John Signorini Bruce McDonald, Pam & Cliff Keating 

Tue. 13th  Ray Borschmann, John Signorini, Peter Bradford  Steve Gilliver Arno VanWinden, Glenda Signorini 

Wed. 
14th  

Patrick & Elaine O’Shea, Deb Chambers  Lindsay Jolley, Michelle Sharpe, Glenda Signorini 

Thu. 15th   Patrick & Elaine O’Shea, Lorraine Shennan  Ken Hart, Stuart Hargreaves, Vince Reed 

Fri. 16th   Terry Gibbons, Anne Borschmann, John Cullen John Martin, John O’Bryen, Patsy Cullen         

Sat. 17th   Sue & John Manning, John O’Bryen Dee Hedley, Mick Abate, Jason Reid 

Sun. 18th   Sid Dalbosco, Chris Young, Andrew Mior Geoff Hall, Allan Poyner, Fraser McNaught 

Mon. 
19th   

Andrew Pook, Michelle Sharpe, Allan Findlay Bruce McDonald, Pam & Cliff Keating 

Tue 20th    Ray Borschmann, Ron & Jan Kool Steve Gilliver, Arno VanWinden, Elaine O’Shea 

Wed.  
21st    

Patrick & Elaine O’Shea, Allan Findlay Lindsay Jolley, Michelle Sharpe, Elaine O’Shea 

Thu. 22rd   Michelle Chalwell, Lorraine Shennan, Elaine O’Shea Ken Hart, Stuart Hargreaves, Vince Reed 

Fri. 23rd    Terry Gibbons, Anne Borschmann, John Cullen John Martin, John O’Bryen, Patsy Cullen          

Sat. 24th   Sue & John Manning, John O’Bryen Dee Hedley, Mick Abate, Jason Reid 

Sun. 25th   Sid Dalbosco, Chris Young, Andrew Mior Geoff Hall, Allan Poyner, Fraser McNaught 

Mon. 
26th   

AUSTRALIA DAY   

Andrew Pook,  Michelle Sharpe,  Geoff Tually Bruce McDonald, Pam & Cliff Keating 

Tue 27th  Ray Borschmann, Ron & Jan Kool Steve Gilliver, Arno VanWinden, Elaine O’Shea 

Wed. 
28th 

School Resumes   

Sat 31st     

    

Sun 1st    

 



 

 

Update on contact phone No.s for waterslide 

Ela Tually   0409 437 527,   Geoff Tually    0407 437 526 
Andrew Mior     Home 5755 1961    Mob. 0413 119 994 
 

 

                                                     Rotary Information 8th Jan 2015. 

Ian Murphy District 9790 Debating Competition. 

The debating competition was conceived by Rotarian Ian Murphy of the Rotary Club of Corryong. It serves to 

provide a platform for students in Year 11 to develop debating skills and compete against other schools 

throughout District 9790. 

It is open to all schools within the district and is organised as a knock out competition culminating in a final at the 

District 9790 Conference at the end of March each year. Each round takes place at the normal dinner meeting of the 

Rotary club or organised by mutual consent by the debating clubs. 

A Manual of Procedure has been developed by the District which sets out how the Debating Competition is run and 

the competition is run by a District Committee, of which the current Chair is Ela, assisted by me and 3 other 

committee members. Debating topics are chosen by the Committee and the topic for the: 

Final Debate at the District Conference is:  

             ‘That renewable energy is the way to go’. 
SEMI FINAL Round Draw. 
To be completed by END of FEBRUARY 2015 
TOPIC:   ‘THAT SOCIAL SKILLS MATTER MORE THAN INTELLIGENCE.’ 
 
           ROTARY CLUB        TEAM           CONTACT 
 
1.       Albury West         AFF Scots College Albury      David Clifton                
   
         BelvoirWodonga    NEG          WSSC       Geoff Damm      
 
2.       Albury Hume         AFF St Pauls College       Peter Lee                  
 Debates the winner of        
 
            Euroa              AFF    Euroa Secondary College            Peter Morley 
   
           Nathalia   NEG    Nathalia Secondary College  Glenda Harding     
         
   The winner of Euroa vôs Nathalia will have the NEGATIVE against St Pauls 
            Debating topics chosen for this yearôs semi- final and final debates. 

1. We buy the brand and not the product. 

2. Corporal punishment has a place in the school. 

3. The schools right to search students & lockers is more important than a 

Student’s right to privacy. 
4. Australia’s youth should work for the dole. 

5. Our food has become too processed 



 

 

6. That TV gives us a warped view of life. 

7.  That environment should take precedence over economy. 

8. That the right to privacy is more important than the freedom of the press 

9. That democracy is rule by the vocal minority. 

10. That monetary wealth does not equate to happiness. 

11. That we are over-governed. 

12. That Australia must store more water 

13. That education is the key to success.  

14. That a continually growing economy is a necessity. 

Topics are chosen to provide debating skill development AND assist students in keeping a balance on a topic, ie., look 
at both sides of a current public concern. 
There were 18 schools involved in this year’s competition. Clubs will receive an invitation to be involved in the 
2015/16 competition.  
Four (4) Rotary Clubs supported 2 schools in this year’s competition. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Lone Ranger and Tonto walked into a saloon and sat down to drink a beer.  
After a few minutes, a big tall cowboy walked in and said "Who owns the big white horse outside?" The 
Lone Ranger stood up, hitched his gun belt, and said, "I do....Why?" 
The cowboy looked at the Lone Ranger and said, "I just thought you’d like to know that your horse is just 
about dead outside!"  
The Lone Ranger and Tonto rushed outside and sure enough Silver was ready to die from heat exhaustion. 
The Lone Ranger got the horse water and soon Silver was starting to feel a little better. 
The Lone Ranger turned to Tonto and said, "Tonto, I want you to run around Silver and see if you can 
create enough of a breeze to make him start to feel better." Tonto said, "Sure, Kemosabe" and took off 
running circles around Silver. 
Not able to do anything else but wait, the Lone Ranger returned to the saloon to finish his drink.  
A few minutes later, another cowboy struts into the bar and asks, "Who owns that big white horse 
outside?" The Lone Ranger stands again, and claims, "I do, what's wrong with him this time?" 

  

 

 

 

"Nothing, but you left your injun runnin 


